
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
 

Notice is hereby given that Clackamas County, through its Board of County Commissioners, will 
receive sealed proposals until 4:00 P.M. on October 20th, 2016, in the Office of the 
Procurement Director, 2051 Kaen Road Oregon City, OR  97045 to provide: 
 

#2016-10 WORKERS’ COMPENSATION CLAIM PROCESSING 
 

No proposals will be received or considered after that time.  Each proposal must contain a 
statement as to whether the vendor is a resident vendor, as defined in ORS 279.029. The 
bidder is not required to be licensed under ORS 468.883.  
 
The purpose of this RFP is to obtain a quality cost containment program that improves the 
administration of workers’ compensation claims for injured workers while providing cost savings 
to the County.   
 
Proposal packets are available from 7:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday through Thursday at 
Clackamas County Procurement, Clackamas County Public Services Building, 2051 Kaen 
Road, Oregon City, OR  97045, telephone (503) 742-5444.  Sealed proposals are to be sent to 
George Marlton, Procurement Division Director, Clackamas County Procurement, 2051 Kaen 
Road, Oregon City, OR  97045, telephone (503)-742-5444.   

 
The Clackamas County Board of County Commissioners reserves the right to reject any and all 
proposals not in compliance with all prescribed public bidding procedures and requirements, 
and may reject for good cause any and all proposals upon the finding that it is in the public 
interest to do so and to waive any and all informalities in the public interest.  In the award of the 
contract, the Board of County Commissioners will consider the element of time, will accept the 
proposal or proposals which in their estimation will best serve the interests of Clackamas 
County and will reserve the right to award the contract to the contractor whose proposal shall be 
best for the public good. 
 

 

 

Dated September 26th, 2016 

____________________________________________ 

George Marlton, Procurement Division Director 
 

 

 


